
 
 
We had wind and we had rain, but I never saw the sun. Joe said it was the steadiest wind we have had in a long time. But 
I think it had been so long that Joe may have forgot what steady wind was. Truth is the wind was a Southerly with a heavy 
Regency influence and the only thing steady about the wind was the steadily shifting direction. As a tribute to absent 
Italian motor sailor Mr Wells we rarely sailed the same course twice in a row. The first race started dry yet raingear was 
close it hand. The heavy rain didn’t start falling until later in the day and it was challenging to work to windward with tell 
tales plastered to the sails. Finally the consensus was to stop racing a little early when we completed the magic three 
throw-out race sixteen. David plucked the marks and then we moved inside for hot Mexican food, beverage and story 
time.  
We go back to Surprise Lake, Milton, WA. next weekend June 1st to start the second half of the Gig Harbor Cup series. 
JWB 
 



Bob Wells is enjoying a trip of a lifetime on the 
little 200 footer tied-up here on Trimiti Island in the 
Adriatic Sea.  


